CHURCH OF ST. ANN

6350 S. MOORESVILLE, RD INDIANAPOLIS, INDIANA 46221 821-2909

Dear Friends,

What an awesome celebration at last Saturday's Dedication of the new church! I have never felt as humbled to be a part of something as I was at celebrating the completion of our 10-year journey with the Dedication Mass. And I don't think I have ever been as proud of a parish as I was at that Mass. YOU ROCK!!!

I want to sincerely thank everyone who put <u>so much</u> into the preparation and the execution of our celebration. It truly was a joy to be a part of it all, and I count it a great privilege to have been able to share the evening with each of you. Everyone participated with such style and grace...and with such obvious faith! I know that God could feel our gratitude and joy, as we dedicated the new church.

As our exciting journey continues, I ask all of you to continue to thank God for the awesome work He has begun, and to pray for His continued blessings on our parish.

May God bless you abundantly for all your hard work and your obvious commitment to St. Ann's!

Fr. Glenn

Ene